 ELSTREE AND BOREHAMWOOD TOWN COUNCIL  

ENTERTAINMENTS COMMITTEE 
MINUTES of a meeting held in Fairway Hall, Brook Close, Borehamwood on Tuesday 10th February 2015 at 7.30pm
Present: 


Cllr Mrs S Parnell (Chairman)





Cllr S Rubner (Vice-Chairman)
Cllr Mrs P Strack (ex-officio)
Cllr R Butler (ex-officio)

Cllr Mrs A Mitchell 
In attendance:


J Cox (Ark Theatre) (Minutes 52-54)





T Malton (Deputy Clerk)




D Salter (Council Officer)

Part 1 Agenda

49.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTIONS

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Mrs S Maughan (Other Business) and Cllr G Franklin (Other Business).

50.
DECLARATIONS OF COUNCILLORS' INTERESTS

a) Declarations of disclosable pecuniary interest (DPI) from Councillors on items on the agenda:


Cllr R Butler declared a DPI in Minute 58 (Fairway Hall Sound System) as a 
quote had been submitted to the Council from the Company at which he was 
employed. He refrained from taking part in any discussion or decision making 
processes relating to that item and withdrew from the meeting room for the 
duration.  

b)  Written requests for dispensations for declarable interests (if any):

There were none.

c) Requests for dispensation as appropriate:

 Not required. 
51.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

The Minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 13 January 2015 were approved and authorised for signing by the Committee Chairman.

52.      THE ARK THEATRE
The Committee met with Joy Cox the acting manager for The Ark to discuss possible future events to be held at the theatre.

It was AGREED that:
Elstree & Borehamwood’s Got Talent be held at The Ark Theatre on the 25 June 2015. Times to be confirmed. 
53. 
EVENTS FORUM
The Committee received the minutes of the Events Forum held on 28 January 2015 and considered the recommendations put forward by the public

It was AGREED that:
(i) the Dog Show to be included in the festival listings. Mr Burcombe to be responsible for the administration of the show.
(ii) a teddy’s bear picnic be included in to the VE Day celebrations.
(iii) 96 Shenley Road Library be asked to hold a bedtime stories event, children to bring their teddies and maybe to wear pyjamas. 
(iv) Shenley Road shops be asked to hold a ‘Shaun the Sheep’ style treasure hunt 
54.  VE DAY
Cllr Mrs P Strack provided Members with an update report on arrangements for the VE Day event scheduled to take place on Woodcock Hill on 9 May 2015, 16.00 – 18.00.  

It was AGREED that:
(i) a children’s entertainer be investigated for the event.

(ii) a band be sought to perform on Wookcock Hill

(iii) a Teddy Bears picnic be included in the celebrations for the children

55.  
  FESTIVAL 2015
Members received an update on the Festival 2015 arrangements. It was noted that 96 Shenley Road needs to be booked for the Pre Festival and that a plan of the area be drawn up to include stalls and the musicians.
56. 
POLITICAL PARTIES AT EVENTS
Members received an update report on advice prepared by NALC pertaining to Political Parties at Events and agreed action in informing local party leaders in relation to the Pre Festival Event and Families Day Event (relating to stalls).

57. Coach Trips 2015
It was noted that the Council planned to continue to run a programme of coach outings to various seaside and countryside destinations for qualifying residents aged 60 or over each summer (during June and July).   This service commenced in 1988 and continued to be a success and very popular with residents.


It further noted that new destinations were considered each year with up to 900 people taking the opportunity to have an affordable day trip.  Tickets would remain at £6.00 in 2015/16 and were available only to eligible Elstree and Borehamwood residents (and carers).
It was RESOLVED that:

(i)
the pricing of Coach Trips for 2015/16 remain at £6.00 each;

(ii)
suggested new or changes to the destinations (following investigation of user figures) be as per 2014 with the exception that Brighton, Salisbury and Norwich be replaced with Cambridge, Poole and Cotswolds.
 Part 2 
58. 
FAIRWAY HALL SOUND SYSTEM QUOTATION
Cllr R Butler left the Meeting Room.
It was RESOLVED that:

In the view of a possible long term load to the Town Council of a PA System by the First Impressions Group, the purchase of such an item by the Town Council be deferred pending further evidence for need arising. 

59.
CLOSURE
The Meeting closed at 9.15 pm.

Date:................................... 
CHAIRMAN...........................................................
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